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Week 2, Term 2 2019        9 May 2019 

APPROACHING CALENDAR EVENTS 

2019   

Monday 13 May LNC Touch Football – Wauchope 

Tuesday 14 – Fri 24 May Year 3 and 5: NAPLAN Online 

Wednesday 22 – Fri 24 May Year 5 Camp: Collaroy Centre 

Friday 17 May K-2 General Assembly – 9.15am.  ** 

Stage 2 General Assembly, 2.15pm  ** 

Friday 24 May K-2 General Assembly, 9.15am  ** 

Stage 3 General Assembly, 2.15pm  ** 

Monday 27 May LNC Cross Country – Kempsey 

Wednesday 29 – Fri 31 May  Year 4 Camp: Point Wolstoncroft  

Friday 31 May K-2 Assembly – 9.15am  ** 

Stage 2 General Assembly, 2.15pm  ** 

Monday 3 – Fri 7 June Year 6 Camp: Canberra 

Monday 3 June Year 2: Excursion to Sea Acres 

Friday 7 June K-2 General Assembly, 9.15am  ** 

Stage 3 General Assembly, 2.15pm  ** 

Monday 10 June Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Tuesday 11 June NC Touch Football – Grafton 

Wednesday 12 June K-1: Responsible Pet visit 

Friday 14 June Year 2: Responsible Pet visit 

Monday 17 – Tues 18 June Dance Festival 

Monday 24 June Year 3-6: Athletics Carnival 

Thursday 27 June Stage 2 & 3: Public Speaking Finals 

Kindy 2020 Teddy Bears Picnic 

Friday 28 June  Reports sent home 
 

** All assemblies will be on the basketball for the duration of Term 2 and will be subject to weather. During this time 

the duration of assemblies will be shortened and will be reduced to awards presentations. 

  

77-105 Bangalay Drive, PORT MACQUARIE.   NSW 2444 
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From the Desk of Mr Harris 
Dear Parent and Caregivers, 
 

Welcome back to Term 2. Another busy term with major 

excursions planned and assessment and reporting being our 

major focus. 
  

Holidays are always a time to rest up and start the new term 

focussed, organised and ready to meet our personal goals. 

We ask parents to ensure that children have their belongings 

labelled and that children have the necessary school 

equipment. It just makes life in the classroom so much 

easier! 
  

A big request to all our community about informing the office 

of any changes in address, phone numbers and emergency 

contacts. Each week there is always a situation when we find 

out the information we have is inaccurate. Your support with 

this is appreciated and in case of an emergency, you would 

want to be contacted as soon as possible. 
 

With Year 4, 5 and 6 having major excursions this term, we 

are asking that all information, medical notes and 

payments are met by the due date. As you can imagine, 

these excursions take an enormous amount of time to 

organise and your support with this is appreciated. We do 

have some parents who have requested a payment plan and 

again, we ask these to be honoured and avoid chase up calls 

for final payment. 
  

The Library and Administration Buildings have just been 

recarpeted and our school hall is now having an upgrade. Our 

hall will have 2 more additional pull up doors added and the 

hall will be out of use for the reminder of the term. Band, 

choir, assemblies etc will all need to be moved in the 

meantime. This will require flexibility and no doubt a little 

patience! 
  

Our ‘Film By The Breakwall’ premiered on Wednesday 

evening and it was just wonderful to be a part of this. Special 

mention to Mrs Lina Jackson and Ms Cass Tonkin for their 

leadership with this initiative and ensuring it was a success. 

As this was the first year being involved with this, we had 2J, 

2T and some children from 3/4M submit movies. 
  

It has come to our attention that there are a number of issues 

again, relating to social media with our senior children. A 

reminder that the recommended age for social media is 13 

years of age. Please refer to the table from the Office of the 

Children’s eSafety Commissioner. Please also take the time 

to review your child’s social media use, to ensure that our 

students are working safely online. 
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A reminder for parents to ensure they are on Skoolbag to receive all notifications. Our Facebook 

page receives many compliments and is also a great way of communicating and celebrating our 

successes 
 

We have been joined by some new families this term and we welcome you to our school 

community. 
 

We also thank Mr Tim Inman who was elected as our new P&C President last Monday. 

Congratulations and we all look forward to working with you.  
  

Mrs Jordan returns in Week 4. 
 

Phil Harris  
 

 From the Deputy Principals 
 

Good parents let their children fail often 
Maggie Dent 
 

It is perfectly natural for parents to want to protect their beloved children and keep them safe 

– it's a deep biological drive. Over time the social norms and expectations around children have 
softened and together with fear-based 24/7 news cycles and the fear of litigation parents have 

become increasingly vigilant. 
 

One of the shifts that has occurred is the need to protect kids from failing. We seem less inclined 

to allow kids to explore and navigate their world without close supervision because they will 

make poor choices and possibly a mess! 
Young children especially are wired to explore, question and discover through their senses the 

wonder of life and often that may be perceived as a 'mistake'. 
 

From explorer to failure 

However, something happens as our toddlers head towards the test-driven schooling system. 

Their attempts get labelled as mistakes. This term – which may have come from early archery 
meaning a 'miss take' where an arrow misses its target – becomes more sinister. So often 

children making mistakes and failing seems to become a reflection on one's parents rather than 

a normal part of childhood. 
 

Kids are kids, prone to making poor choices – dropping things, drawing on the wrong things 

with permanent marker, being selfish and struggling to share, having meltdowns, falling over, 
and having bumps and bruises while playing freely. 

This is totally normal and every moment can help build your child's capacity to overcome small 

mistakes and setbacks. 
 

The gift of resilience 

This helps build the important gift of resilience – something that has declined in recent times. 
When children are protected from failing or being disappointed – regardless if this comes from 

a place of love – it will come at a cost later in life when a moment of challenge or setback 

arrives (and it will). 
 

I often pinpoint the moment that the rules to pass-the-parcel changed as being a huge turn in 

the wrong direction to overprotecting kids from setbacks. Suddenly, instead of having only one 
winner in this party game, it became "everyone gets a prize!" This well-intentioned action, 

aimed at protecting kids from being disappointed, has meant many children have seldom 

experienced disappointment. 
 

Learning what it feels like to lose or not get what you want is a part of becoming emotionally 

competent. 
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To become emotionally buoyant we need to experience emotionally challenging moments, 
especially when we are younger before the limbic brain grows to be more influential. 

Returning pass the parcel back to its rightful position in early childhood – in a fun party 

environment – gives our kids a chance to know that whilst disappointing – it is something we 
can learn to navigate with experience. 
 

Learning about losing and being disappointed when you sit for your first NAPLAN test has seen 
many students struggling with unnecessary stress and anxiety –some returning to bedwetting, 

having nightmares, vomiting or even pulling eyelashes out. 
 

The only way to learn this incredibly important skill is by experiencing failure and learning that 

it's not a sign we are defective, broken or wrong – we just made a poor choice or were unlucky. 

Sadly no app will give our child this valuable learning. 
 

Learning to lose well 

The only way we can learn it is by losing and failing – over and over. Professor Carol Dweck in 
her book, Mindset, explores the difference between flexible and fixed mindsets and she 

encourages teaching our children that making mistakes and meeting the challenge of 

addressing failure are important. 
 

Kids need to play lots of games with others to learn about losing and winning – well. No-one 

ever enjoys losing or failing, however we can learn to manage it better. 
 

It is important that we validate the big ugly feelings that can come with feeling disappointed – 

and also encourage ways to soothe it. 
 

Simple card games and board games are a great starting point. As kids get older there's always 

hide and seek, beach cricket, tag, chasey and even good old noughts and crosses! Even 
experiences like flying kites can have valuable learning experiences because kites are 

notoriously badly behaved. 
 

Finally, nothing helps kids build resilience around failing better than playing often in Mother 

Nature – the unpredictability of nature lends itself to many moments of failure. 
 

Learning about the art of taking risks and recovering is not only exciting, it helps build 

confidence and courage. 
 

So please let your kids fail – it may be one of the most important parenting decisions you ever 

make. 
 

(from Maggie Dent: author, educator and parenting and resilience specialist) 
 

Trevor Thompson and Dayna Moritz 
 

NAPLAN Online 
Students in Years 3 and 5 will participate in NAPLAN Online from Tuesday 14 th to Friday 24th 

May.  
 

At school, we have participated in practice tests to ensure that every student is familiar with 

the NAPLAN online format. Every student has had the opportunity to trial the types of test 

questions, and understand the interactive test format and specific NAPLAN Online tools. 

Students who wish to revise this at home can visit ACARA’s public demonstration site. Students 

are encouraged to complete appropriate tests for their year level. 
 

Please note that Year 3 will complete the Writing test in a paper and pencil format, not online. 

There will be NAPLAN make up days on Monday 20 May and Tuesday 21 May for Year 5 and 

Thursday 23 May and Friday 24 May for Year 3. 
 

Trevor Thompson 

NAPLAN Coordinator 

 

https://lnk.info.nesa.nsw.edu.au/l/gjeV7O0TOaGFcMXgMpHOB0c
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From the Library Information and Resource Centre 
Congratulations to the children and their families who have completed their Read Aloud 

Bookmarks this week Term 1 Week 11 and Term 2 Weeks 1 and 2: 

K/1W Isa Balkin, Isaac Chapman, Florence Lutz, Hamish Pope, Zac Richardson, Georgia 

Robinson KO Maisy Chetwynd, Chloe Hall 1K Scarlett Brook, Lolani Collyer, Willow Giddins, 

Kaleb Hayter, Sam Pomroy, Amelia Ryan, Momiji Ryan 1R Flynn Apthorpe, Jayden Ashley, 

Grace Finney, Evan Norberry 1V Harriet Houghton, Hendrix Jaeger, Harlow Warren 2I Alex 

Boath, Charlie Byrne 2J Adler Robinson, Anneliese de Braun 2S Mikayla Fonyodi, Fraser Lutz 

3/4B Emelia Begg, Toreno Crepaz 3/4M Mikayla Campbell, Luca Giddins, Lillie Merrell 3D 

Zayden Keedle 3H Jonah Barnes, Lily Castiglioni, Tahlia Hall, Grace Morris 3J Lila Duncan, 

Annie Randall, Jakob Schmidt, Maxine Smith 4B Lucas Boath, Elijah Schmidt 5/6N Erin Rapley 

5B Joseph Gratton, Anastasia Griffiths, Jack Martin, Ume Ryan 6S Indies Collyer 6T Kelli 

Williams 
 

Ms Lea Horan - Teacher Librarian 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 2019 
The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and to 
enable them to experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each 

student to read more. 
 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge has already started and finishes on Friday 3oth August. 
Student’s Reading Records can be completed on-line at 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html#/ 
 

Kindergarten has already registered for the challenge and is reading lots of books in class. If 

you have any questions or need assistance please contact me. 
 

Mrs Ostler 
 

Scripture, Ethics and Meaningful Activities 
This week saw the commencement of the whole-school Scripture, Ethics and Meaningful 

Activities programs. This is the first time that our school has run this model from K-6 and it 

proved to be a positive experience for our students. 
 

Upon enrolment in a NSW public school, parents are given the option of whether they wish for 

their children to participate in non-demoninational religious education (Special Religious 

Education, or SRE). Recently, we have introduced the option of Special Education in Ethics 

(SEE).  
 

Students who do not participate in either Scripture or Ethics have now been placed into 

Meaningful Activities groups with classroom teachers. They will be participating in a variety of 

learning activities during this time. 
 

Parents are encouraged to have a discussion with their children about the lessons that they are 

attending. We also ask that you make sure class teachers are aware of your wishes regarding 

your child’s placement in a group. You can request a change, if required, by sending a note to 

the classroom teacher. Please note that there is a waiting list for Ethics classes, as we are 

governed by the number of Ethics teachers and learning spaces available. As the program 

develops, it is hoped that there will be more places made available in these groups.   
 

Dayna Moritz 

Deputy Principal (Relieving)  
 

 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html#/
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Canberra Excursion 2019 
Students from Year 6 will soon be undertaking an educational tour of the national capital. Our 

children will be given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a 

focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy.  
 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to 

visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. The Australian 

Government has assisted families in meeting the cost of the excursion by contributing funding 

under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is 

paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion and has been factored into the 

overall cost of this excursion. 
 

Year 6 Teachers 
 

Film by the Breakwall Premiere 
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Canteen 
The Canteen is looking for volunteers, one day per month 10am until 2pm. Please contact the 

canteen if you can help!  
 
 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
You can place lunch orders via the P&C’s site  http://www.flexischools.com.au 

Mon 13/5 D. Gleave   Help Please 

Tues 14/5 C. Baker   Help Please 

Wed 15/5 V. Wilson   H. Ryan 

Thurs 16/5 J. Moye   R. Brennan 

Fri 17/5 L. Wiggins   D. Tinnock   R. Brennan 

Mon 20/5 D. Gleave   L. Speedy 

Tues 21/5 C. Chatler   Help Please 

Wed 22/5 K. Williams   N. Varga 

Thurs 23/5 Help Please  Help Please 

Fri 24/5 M. Brumby    H. Ryan 

In accordance with WH&S regulations, it would be appreciated if volunteers could please 

wear enclosed footwear and have long hair tied back. Thanks Leanne and Sandy. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Open Mondays & Wednesdays 8.30 – 9.00am 

Location:  Assembly Hall 

Uniforms can be viewed and purchased via the P&C’s site http://www.flexischools.com.au 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
http://www.flexischools.com.au/
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Community News   
 

IMPORTANT NOTE! For those wanting to play T Ball, Junior or Senior Baseball. You haven’t missed out. The season 

started Sunday 5th May at Blackbutt Park, Peppermint Crescent Wauchope. TBall for 5 to 10 year olds. Junior Baseball 

11 to 15.  Seniors 15 years & older.  You can come on the 5th & register to play. Tball/ Juniors start with warm up at 

8am, game starts at 8.30am.  Seniors games start at 11.30am. For more information email 

info@hastingsbaseball.com.au or Ring Rose 0418279954 
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